
Directorate for Children's Services 
Director:  Steve Crocker 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian 
 
In Year Application 
  
You will have seen the Council’s press release announcing the £4.5 million investment from the 
Department for Education’s Priority School Building Programme (PSBP) to provide a modern, one-
form entry primary school on the site of All Saints CE Primary School. Since that decision was taken 
the Council has been working closely with the Governing Body of Yarmouth CE Primary School and 
the process of relocating Yarmouth CE Primary School is an active discussion. The school will relocate 
into the new building in Freshwater when the building programme is finished. In the interim, from 
September 2020, they will first operate provision across both the Yarmouth and Freshwater sites.  
 
The build programme is likely to take until the Spring term of 2022. The senior leaders and the 
governing body at the school will work with both communities to ensure the best possible provision 
for your children, and the children currently at Yarmouth CE Primary School, as the school 
establishes in the new building.  
 
I am now able to run the application process for you to express a preference for a school place for 
your child from September 2020, following the closure of All Saints CE Primary School. 
  

• Please complete an application form at https://www.iow.gov.uk/iwforms/form.aspx?k=IYSA 
or alternatively email school.admissions@iow.gov.uk with Parent/Guardian name and 
address, Childs name and DOB and your preferences.  
Please complete this as soon as possible and at the latest by midday Thursday 26 March 
2020. 

• The Council will process all applications, discussing them with the schools named, and advise 
parents who meet the deadline of the outcome, by email before midday 31 March 2020. 

 
If you also have a child due to start in Reception in 2020 the Council will be writing to you about that 
process. I look forward to receiving your application, please meet the deadline as it will allow us to 
carry out all the processes that are needed at this time.  
 
 
Yours Sincerely 
                                                                                                                                         

 
 
Head of Service (Information, Transport and Admissions) 
Hampshire & Isle of Wight Council 
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